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The Wilmington Township Mercer County Board of Supervisors met on November 9, 2022, at the 

township building.  The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by Bryan Cummings, with Richard 

Wilson and Ray Campbell in attendance.  Guests present were Pastor Rob Cypher, Sharen Brown, 

Bob Steingrabe, and Angus Campbell.  The pledge to the flag was given.   

 

Public Comment 

Sharen Brown gave an update on changes to the state requirements within the Emergency 

Management Program. 

 

The October 12, 2022 and October 25, 2022 meeting minutes were approved by a motion from Mr. 

Campbell, seconded by Mr. Wilson.   Roll call vote:  Bryan Cummings – yes, Richard Wilson – yes, Ray 

Campbell – yes 

 

Mr. Wilson made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report, Mr. Campbell seconded.  Roll call vote:  

Bryan Cummings – yes, Richard Wilson – yes, Ray Campbell – yes 

 

Communications 

PennDot’s liquid fuels audit was completed with no findings and all information is accurate. 

 

Township Reports 

There was nothing to report for the MPO and MCRCOG meetings.  The MCRPC meeting involved the 

Dollar General Land Development Plan which was approved contingent upon all other 

approvals/permits needed. 

 

Unfinished Business 

The H2O grant application will be completed by Gannet Fleming for the township. 

 

Mr. Campbell made a motion to advertise the 2023 proposed budget, seconded by Mr. Wilson.  Roll 

call vote:  Bryan Cummings – yes, Richard Wilson – yes, Ray Campbell – yes 

 

New Business 

The Planning Commission did not meet.   

 

A motion was made by Mr. Campbell to advertise the intent to use a CPA firm to audit the 2022 

records, seconded by Mr. Wilson.  Roll call vote:  Bryan Cummings – yes, Richard Wilson – yes, Ray 

Campbell – yes 

 

Mr. Campbell made a motion to pay the bills and payroll, Mr. Wilson seconded.  Roll call vote:  Bryan 

Cummings – yes, Richard Wilson – yes, Ray Campbell – yes 

 

 

Public Comment 

Bob Steingrabe mentioned the state ditched some near his home. 

 

Sharen Brown stated the Civic League would appreciate a wooden box for the grill at the pavilion. 
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Mr. Campbell made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:54 p.m., seconded by Mr. Wilson. 

 

 

_______________________________ 

Cindy Black, secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


